From The Secretary's Corner-Did You Know?

That I received the following two notes. The first was from Mary Kilroy thanking us for the contribution to the Rotary Foundation honoring Richard; and she says, "Dick would be so proud and appreciative! Rotary was such an important part of Dick's life."

The second note was from scholarship winner, Chelsea Pizer, who says, "I sincerely appreciate your support for my education at Northeastern University. It means a lot to me to receive such a wonderful scholarship. I can't thank you enough!"

<u>Raffle</u> - Tonight's raffle prize, a DiMillo's gift certificate donated by Mike McGovern, was won by Wayne Goodrich.

<u>Happy Dollars</u> - Dollars were donated tonight by J.D. Dobson, Bob Danielson, Phil Dube, Tony (on behalf of Dave Bagdasarian), Wayne Goodrich, Bob Carson, Tom Meyers, Paul McKenney, Joan Frustaci, Bill Kourakos (bon voyage!), David Lourie, Thurston Holt and Frank Butterworth.

Foundation Minute - Tony reported that our Foundation goal for 2005-2006 is \$7,000. So far, we have donated \$1,500 in July so we are well on our way. Remember that the bag is available if you want to make donations through small weekly contributions.

<u>New Member</u> - Bob Danielson and Joan Frustaci jointly introduced our newest member, Tom Hamerski. Originally from Michigan, Tom moved to Maine in 1987. He is a CPA and works for Utility Shared Services (formerly Energy East). Tom and his wife, Lisa Cotter, have two sons and his hobby is collecting lost baseballs and softballs (which he donates back to Little League coaches).

Wainwright Farms Wrap Up - Our part of the project is completed. We set up 11 par course stations on Saturday, July 23. Those whose attendance and whose help was appreciated are Paul & Betsy McKenney, Peter & Kathy Cotter, Jean Bugbee, Frank Butterworth, Dave Bagdasarian and Tony Wagner.

<u>District Conference</u> - This is just a reminder that our District Conference is from September 22-25 at The Balsams. If you're interested in signing up, please see either Paul Butler or Peter Cotter.

<u>Program</u> - Tonight's program was a Club Assembly. J.D. Dobson is looking for businesses to host a vocational site visit. These are always fun and interesting. Please let him know if you have any

ideas for potential off-site meeting locations.

In the "Help Wanted" category, we are looking for 4-6 people who would take turns operating the camera during a meeting. You will not need to edit the tape, just operate the camera. This is to replace Geoff Crain who has had to resign from the club. In addition, we're still looking for someone to take over as the newsletter editor. Please contact Joan Frustaci or Peter Cotter if you're interested.

Finally, and most importantly, Fun, Frolic and Mayhem Director, Bill Daviero, is looking for ideas to inject fun into our club meetings. Please contact him with your suggestions.

<u>Editor's Note</u> - Many thanks to Nancy Hawes for taking notes at tonight's meeting.

Upcoming Events

- -August 3 Matt Zidle, WMTW Meteorologist, (Barry Shead, Program Chair)
- -August 9 Soup Kitchen
- -August 10 Shenna Bellows, Maine CLU (Anne Swift-Kayatta, Program Chair)
- -August 17 (Tony Wagner, Program Chair)
- -August 24 (Dick Yerxa, Program Chair)
- -September 22-25 District Conference/Balsams

ASSIGNMENTS

August 3

Song Eliassen Invocation Mooers Raffle Gift McKenney Holt

Conductor

August 10

Song Frustaci Invocation Murphy McLaughlin Raffle Gift Conductor Kennealy

August 17

Song Gacetta Invocation Mutty Raffle Gift Meyers Conductor Knight

ROTARY INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT **Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar**

Rotary Club of Goteborg, Sweden

DISTRICT 7780 GOVERNOR

Bob Laux

Rotary Club of Bethel

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH PORTLAND/CAPE ELIZABETH, MAINE

www.sp-ce-rotary.org

Officers

President - Peter Cotter President-Elect - John Eliassen Vice President - Tony Wagner Secretary - Paul Butler Treasurer - Nancy Hawes

Directors

Club Service - Joan Frustaci Community Service - Paul McKenney Vocational Service - J.D. Dobson International Service - Marc Mutty Director-At-Large - Frank Butterworth

Rotary Club of South Portland/Cape Elizabeth 116 Oakhurst Road Cape Elizabeth ME 04107